
 
February 2022  
 
Dear young person! 
 
The February Letton Hall Houseparty – ‘Shift’ is almost here! You or your parent/carer will have received an 
email confirming your place, and this letter provides all the information you need about Letton. Read it through 
a few times!  
 
TRANSPORT: 
Our minibuses depart from KingsGate Community Church at 12:30pm on Monday 14th February.  You need to 
be at KingsGate by 12:00pm so we can load the minibuses and leave on time.  
 
The minibuses will return to KingsGate at approximately 6:00 – 6.15pm on Thursday 17th February.  Please 
ensure someone is there at this time to collect you. Please note - it would be wise to have an early lunch at 
home before you leave on the Monday, as we will not eat a main meal until 6.00pm that night.  
KingsGate address: KingsGate Community Church, 2 Staplee Way, Parnwell, Peterborough, PE1 4YT 
 
COVID-19 MEASURES 
Please see attached document of what you need to know or do before and during Letton.  
 
 
THE PROGRAMME: 
Enclosed is a summary programme - you’ll get a full programme when you arrive, a few things you need to 
know now: 
 
The Themed Dinner: The final night at Letton sees everyone (including leaders) dressed up for the evening 
meal to a theme. It doesn’t need to cost the earth, it’s just some fun!  Our theme this year is:  

‘We’re Hiring’ 
This February’s Themed Dinner Theme celebrates the wide variety of jobs and professions that people do! So, 
get thinking about what you’re coming as whether that’s a police officer or personal trainer, farmer or 
firefighter, chef or chauffeur - whatever job it is we can’t wait to see your ideas and yes there will be prizes! 
(Please ensure costumes are in good taste 
"#$%). 
 
The Ultimate Letton Show! On the last night we’ll have a talent show fused with some game show rounds led 
by the team - for everyone to join in with!  It’s not too serious and we want lots to join in with some acts! 
Please see the enclosed list of ideas of what people can do, it doesn’t have to be a musical act either!  
 
Instruments: Due to space limits please don’t bring musical instruments unless pre-arranged with us in 
advance. Instruments will be provided for worship band members. If you would like to bring a specific 
instrument for use in worship or the talent show please contact us at: hello@crops.org.uk to discuss.  
 
CONTACTING US IN AN EMERGENCY: 
In the event of an emergency, you can contact us via the Letton Hall office: 01362 820717 or on 07802 410126 
(CROPS mobile). The Letton Hall landline is their office number – so don’t expect us to answer!  
 
Please note the checklist (attached sheet) of things you need to bring with you - including clothing for outdoor 
programmed activities that we expect you to get involved with!  
 
BAKING FOR LETTON  
One Letton tradition is inviting Lettoners to bring cakes or biscuits with them so that we can use these as an 
extra treat in the drinks breaks through the week. If you would like to participate, please send in a sealed 
container (marked with your name if you want it returned!).  No pressure, only if you want to. 
 
If you have any questions about Letton Houseparty please give us a call on 01733 352701 or email us at: 
hello@crops.org.uk  
 
On behalf of the CROPS Letton Houseparty Team, 
   
Matt Wild (CROPS Director) 


